
Proceedings of the Commissioners 

The Sheridan County Board of Commissioners (BOC) met on Tuesday September 13, 2022, at 
the County Courthouse. Notice of the meeting was published on the county website 
sheridancountyne.gov.  The meeting was open to the public and a ZOOM connection was also 
available.   Present were Chairman Bruce Messersmith, Commissioners Dan Kling and James 
Krotz, County Clerk Sindy Coburn, and Treasurer Renee Thies. 

Acting as the Board of Equalization (BOE) the Commissioners reviewed three Correction 
Sheets presented by Assessor Tina Skinner to accelerate the taxes and relocate within the 
county a mobile home owned by Terry and Kristine Nelson.  The BOE approved the Correction 
Sheets. 

Acting as the Board of Commissioners (BOC) the Commissioners audited claims for payment. 

Road Superintendent Rich Cross reported that harvest traffic is beginning to take its annual toll 
on county roads 

David Russell and Staci Meeks, representing the County Agriculture Society, reported on the 
success of the PRCA rodeo at the County fair and asked about the possibility of increased of 
funding.  The 2022-2023 allocation of $67,000 had already been approved on August 24 but the 
BOC encouraged representatives of the Ag. Society to present their case again next June. 

Jenny Nixon, Unit Leader of the County Extension Service, met with the BOC to discuss the 
use of the Extension Sinking Fund for the purchase of audio-visual equipment and furniture for 
the conference room at the new facility.  The Board discussed Resolution 10 from 1999 that 
established the Fund and agreed that this would be an appropriate use. 

Marie Nelson, Extension 4-H Assistant, presented a report on the many recent and upcoming 4-
H activities.   

The next meeting of the Board is scheduled for Tuesday, September 20. 

The minutes of this and all meetings of the Board of Commissioners will be available to the 
public at the office of the Sheridan County Clerk and now are available online at 
sheridancounty.ne.gov. All meetings of the Board of Commissioners are held in compliance 
with Nebraska Open Meetings Act and the public is always welcome.  

Submitted by James Krotz  

 

 


